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Sheriff’s Detectives Make an Arrest in a Shots Fired 

Incident on Old Liverpool Road 
 

Town of Salina, New York- The Onondaga County Sheriff’s Office reports that Sheriff’s Detectives have 

charged a Cicero man in connection to a shots fired incident that occurred at the Bourbon Street bar located at 

402 Old Liverpool Road, in the Town of Salina. 

 

Jaquan M. Tyler (35) of Pardee Road, Cicero, was charged on August 02, 2017, 

with Criminal Possession of a Weapon in the 2
nd

 Degree and Reckless 

Endangerment in the 1
st
 Degree.  Sheriff Detectives say that on July 30, 2017, at 

approximately 1:55 am, Sheriff Deputies responded to the report of shots fired at 

the Bourbon Street bar, located at 402 Old Liverpool Road, in the Town of Salina.  

When Detectives arrived at the scene it was learned from witnesses that Tyler had 

been involved in a dispute with other patrons. During the dispute, Tyler reached in 

to his waistband, pulled out a hand gun, and fired a shot.   There were no injuries 

reported after the shot was fired.  During the course of the investigation, Sheriff’s Detectives were able to locate 

a shell casing at the scene. 

 

Subsequent investigation by Sheriff Detectives, Tyler was identified and located a short time after the incident.   

Tyler was arraigned in the Town of Salina in front of Judge Piraino. After the arraignment, Tyler was remanded 

to the Justice Center with no bail. 

 

A second shooting was reported a few minutes after the Bourbon Street report of shots fired.  An uninvolved 

victim reported that he was traveling southbound on Old Liverpool Road heading towards the City of Syracuse.  

As he was traveling on Old Liverpool Road he stated that he noticed a large group of cars pulling out of the 

Bourbon Street bar and on to Old Liverpool Road.  The victim advised that he continued southbound on Old 
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Liverpool Road among the group of cars that had just left the Bourbon Street bar. He stated that as he was 

traveling on Park Street he heard three gun shots and realized his car had been struck by bullets.  He continued 

on Park Street and was eventually able to stop and call 911. The victim’s car suffered gun shots to the passenger 

side of the vehicle. 

 

At this time, Sheriff’s Detectives are continuing with their investigation with regard to the Park Street shots 

fired incident. 

 

Anyone with information about the suspect vehicle is asked to contact the Sheriff’s Office tips line by calling 

315-435-3051 or by sending a tip to tip411. 
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